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contributed to hockey for many years. Within 
our Club (there cannot be many families or current players & parents 
who have not at sometime been coached, umpired or motivated by 
Richard). He has also contributed his time and expertise to 
Hampshire, Hampshre youth, Southern Counties and England 
Hockey, serving on many Committee’s. 
Richard – the Club is proud of you and congratulates you on your 
many achievements. Thank you. 

We also congratulate a good few club members who have been 
selected for and played representative hockey at Vets level this 
summer. 
 
Stuart Swift, Anna Morgan, Richard Jones and John McCabe 
have all represented England (or Ireland) at International vets 
tournaments in either New Zealand or Valencia this year, (and 
Graham Beck has represented the club as official umpire). 
In the England Hockey area vets tournaments just held in 
Nottingham, Stuart, plus Louise Pope, Pip Spibey, Mel Miers, 
Maz Eaton, & Jo Everest have all represented Southern 
Counties region – well done all 
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Membership type  Comment Subs Match fee
Senior £185 £14
Senior GK Using own kit £30 £14
University Student Other students £105 £8
University of Winchester Students £30 £8
Occasional WHC University Student (away at university) £30 £8
 Junior Minis U8 / U10 £95 £0 (Sun)
 Junior U12 / U14 £125 £0 (Sun)
 Junior U16 / U18 £145 £0 (Sun)
Junior GK Using own kit £30 £0 (Sun)

Operating income effect on balance of funds in Budget £434 negative

4.  Match fees to be paid in full on the day of the match through Teamo

Annual Subs and Match Fees for 2025-2026 Season

Please note:
1.  Subs must be paid by 30th September 2025
2.  Goalkeepers using kit provided by the club shall pay full subs for their age group
3.  Any juniors playing adult games shall pay £8 match fees

Non-Playing & Associate Member (including non playing VP’s) £50 n/a
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Now is a great time to hone up your umpiring skills, and practice at all 
the summer league matches. We will continue to need more umpires 
accredited to Level 1 and registered on GMS this coming season. 
The good news – it is possible for players to take a quick online 
umpire’s course and get qualified and be able to help out. Ideally, we 
need each team to put forward two players to get this accreditation. For 
more information please contact Graham Beck. 
 
Visit the EH website & register here  
https://hockeyhub.englandhockey.co.uk      
 
Junior Club Action 
 
Junior activity is non-stop through the summer – a full Talent Group Development 
programme, great junior intro to hockey sessions, and top level representation for 
South Saxons in the national UK Lions hockey competition, the junior group continues 

to develop our younger players.  
 
We especially thank our super 
sponsors Happy Hot Tubs for 
their support. 
 
 
 

 
Best wishes and good luck to all playing throughout the summer 
 
Andy Craig 
 
Chairman 
 


